
 
 

Faculty Senate Meeting 
Tuesday, December 11, 2018 

Center for Tomorrow 
3.00-4.30pm 

 
Attendance: attached at end. 
 
All proceedings of the meeting recorded are on the UB Box once the 
minutes is approved. 
 
Meeting called to order by Chair Pro-tem, Jessy Alexander at 3pm 
 
Agenda: Approved unanimously. 
 
Minutes: Minutes of 11/27/2018 was accepted unanimously. 
 
The Chair of the FS election committee, Jessy Alexander announced that 
as per the recently conducted elections, the Chair-elect for Faculty Senate 
Chair, is Dr Robert Miletich. He will serve the two year term beginning 
2019.  

Jessy also reminded the Senators that the FS is in need of a 
Parliamentarian. 

Chair Pro-tem’s report: 
 
1. Obituary: A moment of silence was maintained for Reynold Scott Jr., a 

jazz saxophonist and faculty member at the University at Buffalo who 
passed away on June 23, 2018. As a saxophonist he performed at the 
legendary Apollo Theater and in Siberia. He wrote Jazz works for the 
orchestra at Carnegie Hall.  As a UB faculty member, he was a lecturer in 
UB's Department of African American Studies, teaching “Introduction to 
African American Music” and the “Evolution of Spiritual and Gospel 
music.” He was 74. He is survived his by wife, Lucinda Clendenin, a 
retired counselor with UB’s Educational Opportunity Program and two 
sons, Reynold III and John. 
 

2. UB Men’s Football team:  The Bulls had an amazing, 10-win season. 



 
 

 
3. Adopt A Family program:  This year the family includes a mother and an 

eight year old son.  The last day to give is Friday, December 14, 2018. 
 

4. Shared governance Day is March 5th. It replaces the March FS meeting. 
After the meeting Big Blue and Little Blue will serve delicious food.   
Please save this date, March 5th, 3 PM.   
 

5. Police Department: In line with the search for a new University Chief of 
police, the Police Department have identified three candidates. The 
university community were given an opportunity to meet each candidate 
to learn more about the finalists and to talk with them about the future of 
UB at the three open forums that were held in 128 Bissell Hall. On 
December 5, 6 and 7.  

 
6. Graduate scholarship: UUP graduate scholarship flyer is on UB Box. 

The application deadline is in January. 
 
President’s report:  
 
President Tripathi was happy to announce that two of UBs faculty were 
honored by conferring SUNY Distinguished Professor awards. They are: 

1. Michel Bruneau, Professor; Director SEESL who specializes in 
Structural and earthquake engineering; Bridge engineering 

2. Errol Meidinger, Margaret W. Wong Professor and Director Baldy 
Center for Law and Social policy. He specializes in Administrative, 
Indigineous peoples, International Environmental, laws to name a 
few. 

The Chancellor's Awards for Excellence are System-level honors conferred 
to acknowledge and provide system-wide recognition for consistently 
superior professional achievement and to encourage the ongoing pursuit of 
excellence. SDPs began in 1963. It is the highest honor a Professor can 
receive from SUNY. UB was represented in the first class of SDPs. The 
awards provide SUNY-wide recognition in five categories: Faculty Service, 
Librarianship, Professional Service, Scholarship and Creative Activities, 

http://www.buffalo.edu/home/visiting-ub/CampusMaps/maps.html#BISSLL


 
 
and Teaching. In the last 55 years 1130 awards were presented of which 
170 were received by UB faculty. There is an exponential growth in the 
number of SDPs received by UB Faculty.  The President thanked everyone 
for their service. 
 
Presentations: There were two presentations:  
1. The first one was by Mark Alnutt, UB's Director of Athletics. He gave the 
Senate an insight into who he is and what his vision is for sports at UB and 
answered questions.  
 
2. The second presentation was on UB Development by Rodney M. 
Grabowski, the Vice President for University Advancement. He spoke 
about the University goals for raising funds and the roads that the 
University was taking to reach its goals.  
 
The presentations and the Q & A sessions are available in the recording on 
UB Box.  
 
New business:  

1. Sam Abramovich presented the second reading of the resolution to 
change the name of the Department of Library Information to the 
Department of Informational Science.  
 

• Date Proposed to FSEC:  October 24, 2018  
• First Reading to the Faculty Senate: November 27, 2018 
• The resolution was passed unanimously. 

 
2. Jason Benedict gave the First reading of the Resolution of the UB 

College of Arts & Sciences (CAS) to establish a Department of 
Environment and Sustainability (EVS).  

Date proposed to FSEC: November 7, 2018.  

This was followed by a Q & A session.  

 



 
 

In brief: 

a. Concern was expressed about the proliferation of clinical faculty  
in the college. (A detailed response was provided. It was mentioned that 
many of the issues would be sorted out in the new Dept bylaws, which 
is yet to be framed); 
b.  Concern was expressed about the lack of explicit protections for  
clinical faculty re: workload, promotion, etc. (the CAS Policy Committee 
is currently working on policy to address these issues in CAS). 

c. Concern was expressed about potential for duplication across  
decanal units. The example of CS in CAS and CSE in SEAS was cited. 
It was suggested that the new department be proactive as opposed to  
reactive in this regard. (The CAS Dean, Robin Schulze is in active 
discussions with Deans and is supportive of other decanal units wishing 
to pursue their own angles.)  

Expected date for Second Reading to the Faculty Senate on 2/19/19. 
 

Provost Zukoski’s report: Not present. 
 
Chair-elect: Dr Robert Miletich, FS Chair-elect for 2019 gave a brief insight 
into his goals for the FS during his term.   
 
Old Business: None. 

Executive session: None. 

Meeting was adjourned at 4:35 pm. 

Submitted by Jessy Alexander, Secretary of the Faculty Senate,  
December, 2018 
 
 












